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Bulletin #2025 – 01 

April 1st, 2025 

Pre-Approved Models (PAMs) 
 

Pre-approved models (PAMs) are reviews of a design’s compliance with the Ontario Building 
Code (OBC). Since the 2024 OBC has been in effect as of January 1st, 2025, and the grace 
period ended on March 31st, 2025, any previously approved PAMs reviewed under the 2012 
OBC will no longer be valid as of April 1st, 2025. 

If you are submitting a repeat permit application for a PAM reviewed under the 2012 OBC after 
March 31st, 2025, you will be required to re-certify your existing PAM prior to submitting your 
repeat permit application. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

The Town of Whitby 
Building Services Division 
building@whitby.ca 
905-430-4305 

Disclaimer Notice  

The Town of Whitby assumes no responsibility for any errors and is not liable for any damages of any kind resulting from the use of, or 
reliance on, the information contained in this document. The Town of Whitby does not make any representations or warranty, express or 
implied, concerning the accuracy, quality, likely results or reliability of the use of the information contained in this document. 
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